PLYMPTON BOARD OF SELECTMEN
EXECUTIVE SESSION MEETING MINUTES
October 24, 2011

Attendees: John Henry, Joe Freitas and Barry DeCristofano

The Board entered into Executive Session at 6:30 p.m. to conduct negotiations with
union personnel (Purpose #2) on a motion by Mr. DeCristofano, second by Mr.
Freitas. Roll call vote: Mr. DeCristofano — yes, Mr. Freitas — yes, Mr. Henry — yes

Present were representatives from the Patrolmen’s Union, Officers Fowler, Teri and
Mulready (Officer Mulready subsequently had to leave on a call).

Discussion centered on the Board’s consideration of re-opening the current contract to
modify the pay increases from 0-3-5 (percent in each of the three years) to 2-3-3, in
light of the recently finalized contract with the teachers’ union, which had a 2-3-3
distribution. in turn, the Board would be interested in securing concessions regarding
a requirement for all officers to wear ballistic vests when on duty and a modification to
sick leave usage.

The Board and the Patrolmen agreed to meet again after the Board held discussions
with the Chief and the Union representatives conferred with the membership.

At 7:15 p.m., the Board voted to leave Executive Session and recess for a few
minutes prior to beginning their weekly open session, on a motion by Mr.
DeCristofano, second ~ Mr. Freitas. Roll call vote: Mr. Henry — yes, Mr. Freitas — yes
and Mr. DeCristofano — yes.

Respectfully submitted,
Barry DeCristofano
Selectman



